                     Pennar & Bufferland Community Association
Minutes of the meeting held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 13th January 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John ( Chairman), Cllr Carolyn Fortune (Treasurer), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Maggie Thomas, Des Thomas, Cllr Liz Cook, Mike Cook, Graham Rennie, Paul Jenkins, Tim McMahon and Pat Parrott.
Apologies for absence were received from: Mel John Lesley John and C H Moseley.
The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if they had any comments, or knew of any further developments in the matters recorded in the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 9th December 2008.

Paving of the pathway connecting Treowen Road with Bufferland Terrace

Before the work of paving the pathway can be started, a pole supporting power supply lines to nearby properties will have to be relocated. Cllr Tony Wilcox will bring up the matter at the Pembroke Dock Town Council meeting on Thursday, 15th January to see if the job can be brought forward.

Other business

Pavement in Cross Park in need of levelling
Cllr Liz Cook mentioned that some residents, particularly the elderly, have complained about the unevenness of the paving slabs on the south side pavement at its junction with Treowen Road. An overgrown hedge in front of one of the houses adds to their problems. Town councilors Tony Wilcox and Liz Cook will bring up the matter at the next meeting of the town council on Thursday,15th January.

A newly appointed Community Support Officer for Pembroke Dock
PCSO John Moffatt will be joining the Pembroke Dock Neighbourhood Police Team (NPT) next month. Cllr Tony Wilcox asked Ron Selby (Secretary) to write to Inspector Andrew Miles, requesting that PCSO Moffatt attends the next meeting of the P&BCA on Tuesday, 10th February 2009, when he can be introduced to our members. 
Proposed ‘Open Day’ at St Patrick’s Community Hall
Cllr Liz Cook suggested that the community hall committee should hold an ‘Open Day’ some time in the spring of 2009. Pennar families will be able to see the recent improvements to the hall such as the newly installed central heating system, improved access for disabled people, decoration etc. More families may decide to take part in some of the activities that take place both in the hall and the lawn area around it. Keep Fit and Pilates classes, dancing, the youth club, bingo nights, folk music groups and the Pennar Children’s Fun Day to name just a few of them.

The National Parks ‘Go For It’ scheme

Starting in January 2009, the National Parks will be launching a scheme intended to introduce young people to such sporting activities as canoeing, pony trekking, surfing and other strenuous pastimes. More information on these activities can be obtained from Tom Moses at the Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks Office in Llanion Park.
The start of a new season of Pennar Youth Club activities in St Patrick’s Hall
Cllr Tony Wilcox announced that that the youth club will be opening its doors to the young people of Pennar on Fridays, beginning on the15th January 2009. The youth club is now well into its third year of providing a place where youngsters can socialize and put to good use the games and other facilities on offer. 

Tony went on to say that the youth club would like to have one more volunteer youth worker to join the present staff of three. 

Frank Hennessy and his band to perform at St Patrick’s Community Hall
Cllr Liz Cook announced that Frank Hennessy and his band, the popular entertainers from Radio Wales, will be ‘strutting their stuff’ in the community hall on Thursday, 26th February. Tickets to this big event are available from Liz Cook (Tel. 621811) and Tony Wilcox (621942) at the very reasonable price of £5!

Another eight weeks of Keep – Fit and Pilates courses in St Pat’s Community Hall 
It was announced that Pembroke College will recommence their Keep-Fit and Pilates classes in the community hall on 19th January 2009. The course will run for eight weeks, each Monday from 6.30 p.m. – 8.30 p.m.

Pennar to join in with Keep Wales Tidy and their ‘Tidy Towns’ campaign
Maggie Thomas announced that the Pennar community’s participation in the national ‘Tidy Towns’ campaign, will be to have an intensive ‘litter pick’ and general clean up in St Patrick’s children’s play park. Maggie asked for as many volunteers as possible to assemble at the entrance to the park at 2.00 p.m. on Wednesday, 28th January.
A member suggested that the appearance of the play park would be greatly benefited if the council could engage themselves in some cutting and layering of the surrounding hedges.

An opportunity to be a crew member for a Voyage of a Lifetime
Ron Selby (Secretary) read to the members the details of three Voyage(s) of a Lifetime that the Milford Haven Port Authority (MHPA) is organizing in collaboration with the Tall Ships (Wales) Trust, the Tall Ships Youth Trust and the Jubilee Sailing Trust. Young people between the ages of sixteen and twenty five, who are interested in this wonderful opportunity can put themselves forward for selection or can be nominated by the Social Services Department, youth workers or community groups. Application forms can be obtained through the Secretary or from the MHPA at The Old Sail Loft, Milford Haven, Pembrokeshire SA73 3AF; or from the website www.mhpa.co.uk
Applicants should complete the form, and on a separate sheet of paper, explain in about five hundred words, the reasons why they or their nominees should be considered for a Voyage of a Lifetime. Successful applicants or their nominees will be expected to contribute up to twenty five percent of the cost of their berth. Closing date for applications is 28th February 2009.

Get Cooking courses – How to maintain a varied and healthy diet on a low budget!
The Secretary read to the members the essential points of a scheme being promoted by the National Federation of Women’s Institutes (NFWI Wales) with funding from the Food Standards Agency (FSA) and the Welsh Assembly Government (the WAGS?).  
NFWI (Wales) volunteer project coordinators will be visiting several schools in Pembrokeshire with the ‘Cooking Bus’ and it their intention to encourage parents to sign up for free GET COOKING! courses to be held at a future date in their area. The organizers require a minimum of six parents wishing to attend a course, and they can be held at any time in the day or in the evening.
Booking forms and further information can be obtained through the secretary or from Lisa Howells at NFWI (Wales) office, telephone 029 2022 1712 or by e-mail Ihowells@nfwi-wales.org.uk      
Treasurer’s report
Cllr Carolyn Fortune (Treasurer) proposed that the P&BCA should transfer £200 to the St Patrick’s Community Hall funds to enable the committee to improve the Pennar Youth Club facilities. The proposal was agreed unanimously by the members.
Carolyn then distributed a summary of the P&BCA receipts and expenses amongst the members; this showed there to be a credit balance of £800.90 before the fore mentioned transfer.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00 p.m. The Pennar & Bufferland Community Association’s Annual General Meeting will be held in the Sherlock Holmes Inn on Tuesday, 10th February 2009 at 7.30 p.m.  
